



Saint Agnes Newsletter

Family Newsletter March 9, 2022

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Two down, one to go! It's hard to believe we are in the last trimester of school. Our students are working hard and have had many accomplishments this year. Let's keep the momentum going!

~ Erin Redleski

SCHOOL NEWS

Governor's Cup: Congratulations to Leo T. who placed 1st in the science written assessment last Saturday at the Regional Governor's Cup Competition. Great job!

Lenten Collection for Uganda: What would Sister Bonita do? Helping students at St. Julie's School in Uganda (run by the Sisters of Notre Dame) was one of Sister's missions. As our Lenten almsgiving, all students are asked to bring in a donation this week in Sister Bonita's memory. We are trying to raise money to help sponsor four students in Uganda. Please donate to help this mission and give to those less fortunate.

Uniform Change for Spring: Beginning March 16, uniform shorts (regular and gym) can be worn.

SCHOOL CALENDAR

March

- 9 Report Cards Posted to Sycamore
- 9 Big Blue Bash Meeting (7 p.m; school library)
- 11 Fish Fry (Murphy Hall, OM Teams provide desserts)
- 16 PTO Meeting (7 p.m.)
- 17 Out-of-Uniform Day (Incentive from Book Drive)
- 18 No School Teacher In-service Day
- 18 Fish Fry (Murphy Hall, Service Club provide desserts)
- 19 Family work day (St. Agnes fields 10 a.m.)
- 21-25 Saint Agnes Spring Book Fair
- 24 8th Grade Field Trip to Wright-Patterson
- 25 Fish Fry (Murphy Hall)
- 31 Spiritwear Day

April

1 Big Blue Bash Fundraiser

Cafeteria Menu Change: This Friday (3/11/22) the hot lunch will be mini cheese calzones - not cheese pizza.

Yearbooks: Order your 2021-2022 yearbook now. What's the best way to preserve your child's school year memories? Purchase a yearbook! Our yearbook features a special montage cover and photos from grade level, whole school, and sports activities throughout the year! Yearbook orders are sold online only at www.ybpay.com. Use the code 1928022 for our school. Deadline to order is April 13th and yearbooks will be delivered in August 2022.

Last year's yearbooks (2020-2021 school year): We have a few yearbooks from last year available for purchase. Yearbooks cost \$15. Please contact Mrs. Sucher in the school office msucher@saintagnes.com if interested.

Family Service Hours: Don't forget to log your service hours in Sycamore. <u>Video instructions</u> available here.

PTO

Big Blue Bash Updates - Tickets are ON SALE NOW!! Tickets can be purchased electronically at BBB2022.givesmart.com. Also available online are Cash! Cash! Cash! tickets and select raffle tickets INCLUDING the \$500 Saint Agnes Tuition voucher option!!! Sponsorship options are listed there as well including the new Table Sponsorship option - secure seats for your entire family or crew! Finally - BBB committee meeting this Wednesday, March 9 in the Library at 7!

BBB Volunteer Opportunities - Keep an eye out for upcoming volunteer opportunities at the Big Blue Bash! We will be looking for help with decorations, silent auction organization, night of set up, clean up and various tasks during the event. This is a great way to get service hours - everything counts!!!

Silent Auction Donations - Thank you everyone who donated items, wine, gift cards and \$\$\$ last week during our carline collection days! If you still want to donate, we will still take it! Donations can be dropped off in the school office or email SaintAgnesSchoolPTO@gmail.com to arrange pick up.

Cash!Cash!Cash! Ticket Sales update - 10 or more (as of March 6): Adkins; Aho; Albers; Asman; Barczak; Bishop; Blettner; Branham; Bustamante; Butler; Cartwright; Collins; Costin; Crane; Dailey; Davidson; Dickman,A; Dickman, B&A; Dirheimer; Ditrick; Dougherty; Doyle; Fariello; Faris; Forgiel; Fredric; Fullenkamp; Garrison; Graham; Hail; Hasslebeck; High; Huss; Jordan; Kinzer; Kramer; Kreutzjans, O&H; Lantz; Lindloff; Long; Lynch; Lyons; Martinkovic; Mauller; McDormott; McGonigal; McHugh; McNeely; Minardi; Minning; Murray; Nienaber (A,N,L,&E); O'Hara; O'Neill; Ortwein; Olexia; Randolph; Riney; Russell; Ruwe; Schneider; Schoborg; Schroeder; Seither; Seitz; Speed; Steedman; Summe; Tainter; Tanner; Terrell; Weber; Weidner; Wilson; Woolley. Great work everyone, keep them coming! Reminder - CCC Tickets can be purchased online at BBB2022.givesmart.com or you can email SaintAgnesSchoolPTO@gmail.com if you would like more paper tickets.

Mission Statement of Saint Agnes School

BOOSTERS

U6 Spring Soccer Registration Extended through Friday: We have extended the registration deadline for U6 soccer (ages 4-5) through Friday night 3/11 at midnight. Our "under-6 instructional program" for ages 4-5 has a combined practice and game on Sundays from 2-3 p.m. at Saint Agnes. Shirts are provided for the U6 program. Registration is open at the Boosters website: http://tshq.bluesombrero.com/saintagnesboosters (Click on "Registration Info"). We are also still looking for a U6 soccer director and Recreational Soccer directors to start learning the programs this season. If interested please email Tim McHugh at timemchugh@gmail.com

Volleyball Help Needed: PLEASE HELP! We need volunteers to help with the 7/8th grade boys volleyball league. This is a great way to get service hours. Any students in grades 6-8 can sign up to help. Click <u>here</u> to volunteer. Thank you!

Family Work Day on the Fields: The Boosters would like to invite ALL St. Agnes School families to a field work party on Saturday, March 19 from 10:00am – 1:00pm. The main goal is to clear the hills and fields of sticks, rocks & leaves so the grass can grow! Bring gas blowers, leaf rakes & tarps if you can. Many hands will make light work! Thanks!

Play Like a Champion: Spring sports have started. There is an Elementary coach training tonight, Wed., March 9th from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary in Burlington. There are still openings if you want to take advantage of this training. It is a requirement for all coaches, and you can register through your Virtus account.

PARISH NEWS

Saint Agnes Fish Fry: Thanks to all who attended our 1st fish fry last Friday. We have three more planned for March 11, March 18, and March 25. We will have baked salmon, fried fish, fried shrimp, french fries, mac 'n cheese, green beans, rice, and LaRosa's Pizza. Food will be served from 5-8 p.m. along with drinks and bake sale desserts. Looking for some family service hours or an opportunity to get involved? Please sign-up using the <u>volunteer sign-up genius link</u>.

Calvary Reflections- A Lenten Prayer: Please join us on the Wednesdays of Lent – March 9, 16, 23, 30, and April 6 – at 7:00-8:00 pm in Church for a Reflection on Calvary with adoration, confession, and benediction. Presenters are: Fr. Knight/The Calvary Scene, Deacon Gary/ The Two Thieves, Bobby Fisher/ The Cross, Deacon Bob/The Apostles, and Fr. Keene/Jesus on Calvary. Come pray each Wednesday evening and prepare to truly celebrate the Resurrection at Easter by uniting yourself more intimately with Jesus on Calvary.

Mission Statement of Saint Agnes School